

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 25 MARCH 2010

COSP.34/10
WOMEN AND FAMILIES HOMELESSNESS ACCOMMODATION

The Housing and Health Services Manager (Mr Taylor) submitted report DS.16/10 updating Members on progress with the project to provide accommodation for women and families who are homeless, replacing the current accommodation at London Road, Carlisle.

Mr Taylor informed the Panel that the current accommodation, which housed ten families/single women, was not deemed suitable for purpose as it had no accessible accommodation for people with disabilities; required residents to share facilities and rooms; was unsuitable for families with children and inadequate for the needs of single women.  Limitations of the building included small rooms, inadequate communal space and the control of access to and from the building.  Replacement accommodation provision was therefore needed to improve the living conditions for residents, the quality of service provided to homeless people and to address equality/accessibility issues.

The original proposal had been for new build hostel accommodation to be provided with the 'Centre of Excellence'.  However, those plans were reviewed in December 2008 following representations from Cumbria Constabulary and the accommodation element withdrawn.

Mr Taylor reported that it was proposed that the replacement accommodation would be self contained apartment/house provision, rather than a like for like hostel replacement.  It was anticipated that there would be 7-8 units providing 1, 2 and 3 bed roomed accommodation, together with a communal room, play facilities and an office on site allowing the scheme to be managed in a different way.  Initial total estimated costs for the proposal were £1.8 million.  Scheme funding included the balance of the original project to be committed to the scheme - £690k (inclusive of a capital receipt for the current hostel building with a valuation of £450k undertaken in 2007) plus funding from the capital programme.  The current hostel building would be sold following development of the project.

He added that a trawl for potential sites had been carried out through the Council's Property Services and involving an external agent, looking at a number of sites owned by the Council and external sites (public and private) including any developments that had become mothballed or unfinished due to the economic downturn.  At the conclusion of that process two sites remained, the preferred site for the scheme being on land between Wood Street and Bright Street, off Newtown Road in Carlisle.  The site, which was currently disused and owned by the Council, satisfied the criteria around site location; access to services, schools and health facilities; type and size of site; site condition and land use issues; and ownership and cost.

The Executive had on 15 March 2010 considered the matter (EX.044/10 refers) and decided:

“That the Executive:

1.  noted the work undertaken to date as detailed within report DS.11/10.

2. initiated consultation on the suggested site, to include consultation with local residents; Ward Councillors; and partner agencies.

3.  made the report available for consideration by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel, with regard to the proposals, including consultation.

4. that the Housing and Health Services Manager be requested to report back on the results of the consultation to a future meeting of the Executive.”

In considering the report Members raised the following concerns and comments:

Members had concerns with regard to the construction access to the site from the adjacent streets.

Mr Taylor responded that he had looked at the site plans and discussed access issues with the site manager and it had been agreed that alternative entrances to the site would be used.

Would the consultation outlined in the report be about the location or about how the scheme would be developed?

Mr Taylor referred to the decision of the Executive held on 15 March which stated that they ‘initiated consultation on the suggested site’.  He added that the consultation process had started.

The hostel had been valued in 2007 at £450,000, was this valuation still relevant?

Mr Taylor responded that there had not been a new valuation and so the figure used in the report had to remain at £450,000.

The Chairman reminded the Panel that a workshop had taken place with officers and service users.  There had been a very good discussion and she felt it might be useful if Members who had been involved in the Panel spoke to residents about any concerns they may have if Mr Taylor felt it was appropriate or necessary.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Panel recommends that the Executive consider having a new valuation of the current hostel building.

2) That the Panel supports the consultation being undertaken with local residents and social landlords which surround the site.







